








11th January, 2004

The Secretary

Senate Community Affairs References Committee

Suite S1 59

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

SUBMISSION TO SENATE COMMUNITY AFFAIRS REFERENCES COMMITTEE

Inquiry into Hepatitis C and the blood supply in Australia

From Australian and New Zealand Society of Blood Transfusion

145 Macquarie Street

Sydney , NSW 2000

The Australian and New Zealand Society of Blood Transfusion (ANZSBT) is the lead Scientific Society in the field of Blood Transfusion.  Members of the ANZSBT include medical practitioners, scientists and nurses involved in many aspects of Transfusion. The Society has taken a lead role in Australia [and NZ] in publication of guidelines to improve Transfusion practice.  In collaboration with the National Health and Medical Research Council (NHRMC) the ANZSBT produced guidelines for the appropriate use of blood and specific blood products.

The Society makes brief comments to selected issues questions:

(b) The understanding of Hepatitis C by blood bankers, virologists, and liver specialists during the past 3 decades, including when hepatitis C was first identifiable as a virus transmissible through blood

There are and have been significant risks from transfusion over many years.  Appropriate use of blood requires assessment of the benefits of blood transfusion compared to the risks.  The risks of blood transfusion have been discussed and presented at Scientific Meetings of the ANZSBT (previously Australasian Society of Blood Transfusion – ASBT).

In 1979 non A and non B Hepatitis was noted to be emerging in those with Haemophilia.

In 1984 a major Symposium on viral risks of blood transfusion was presented including:

· Hepatitis and coagulation factor replacement - a clinical view

· Non A Non B Hepatitis

· Risks of Hepatitis in multiply transfused patients

In 1985 a Symposium of Transfusion Transmitted HTLV III/AIDS was held.  The issue of non A non B Hepatitis was again mentioned.

In the Scientific meeting of 1987 – selection of donors with a history of Hepatitis was discussed and use of tests to determine risks was presented.

In 1990 a Symposium on Transfusion Transmitted Viruses – including Hepatitis C (Non A non B Hepatitis) was held and further in 1991 – presentation on ‘Transfusion Transmitted disease - the risk in 1991’ was made.

The issue of transfusion-transmitted viruses  remained at the fore front of scientific discussion during the late 1970s and 80s with an emphasis on HIV and non A non B Hepatitis.  

(o) What services can be provided or remedies made available to improve outcomes for people adversely affected by transfused Hepatitis C.

Hepatitis is one of many possible complications of blood transfusion. Prevention of emerging viral or other threats from blood transfusion for patients is of the utmost importance. Haemovigilance is a program to assess possible complications of blood transfusion including viral or other infections.  The ANZSBT supports the introduction of a national Haemovigilance program to ensure safety of the blood supply in Australia.

The Society is committed to improving many aspects of Blood Transfusion through the issue of guidelines, support of research and education of its members and others in Blood Transfusion.  The Society is interested in the outcomes of the Senate inquiry and how the society may be able to assist in improving Transfusion practice in Australia
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